Newsletter



SPRING TERM 2 • Week 4 • 15th March 2024

School reports

Children in Years 1-6 will be bringing their school reports home with them today. We hope that you will enjoy reading these together with your child and celebrating their successes so far this year.

As always, we appreciate your feedback, if you would like to take the time to comment on your child's report, please do so **HERE**.

Den

This week at HEN Den the children had fun playing with the sand pit and pink playdough.

We have started talking about Easter and the children are enjoying making a start on their Easter crafts.





FUN FRIDAYS

Every Friday we are doing a new fun and exciting activity such as cooking, clay crafts, playdough, painting or other messy projects!

Book on to join in the fun!

World Book Day

Team Hordle celebrated World Book Day last week and on Friday children were invited to come to school dressed as one of their favourite book characters. All of their costumes looked fantastic!













Tuck money

Please make sure your child has the correct loose change and if they do require change please remind them to collect it after they made their purchase.

Please see the **TUCK MENU**, available for Lower and Upper Junior children during the morning break for a reminder of current prices.

Polite reminder

Please remember that we are a nut and sesame free school due to some severe allergies within school. This includes desserts such as Battenburg and Bakewell, hummus and many cereal bars - please check ingredients before adding to your child's packed lunch.



REMINDERS

Teamship Day

Friday 22nd March

On 20th March 2020, the children and staff left school not knowing when they would be together again. Despite their many challenges, the three periods of lockdown taught us that we should never again take for granted the special joy of being a part of a team and to this end we will be holding our annual Teamship Day on Friday 22nd March.

On this day, the children will be taking part in team building activities and joining in a special celebration worship. Children are invited to come in wearing their house colour on this special day.

Wilverley cake & toys sale

We're pleased to announce that Wilverley class have raised an amazing total of £139.82 at their recent cake & toys sale. Monies raised will go towards the class chosen charity - Blue Cross Ukraine Pet Welfare Fund.



Thank you for you support.

FAMILY WORSHIP

"Be the reason someone believes in the goodness of people."

Karen Salmansohn

Times Tables Rock Stars for Y4-6

TTRS highest average coin earned over the last 30 days was:

Year 5 (2,411 coins)

The most engaged was:

Year 4 & 5 (70%)

The highest average weekly minutes was:

Year 4 (2 minutes)



Numbots for Y1-3

Numbots highest average Year 3 coin earned over the last 30 days was:

(780 coins)

The most engaged was:

Year 3 (69%)

The highest average weekly minutes was: Year 3 (9 minutes)







Hordle Sports Academy

'Let Girls Play' Football Event

Team Hordle took part in FA and Barclays' Biggest Ever Football Session last Friday. As part of the 'Let Girls Play' campaign, the initiative aims to get as many girls as possible in school all playing football at the same time. The event coincided with International Women's Day and a record-breaking 465,000 girls from 5000 schools across England took part.







Cross Country

Team Hordle took part in Cross Country at Walhampton School this Wednesday. All runners did amazingly well, many finishing in the top 20 and couple of the girls finishing in 3rd and 4th place! The children showed great Team Hordle spirit and Coach Dobson is very proud of them!













SAFEGUARDING

Are you worried about a child?

Contact the school Safeguarding Leads here: dsl@hordleprimary.co.uk

You can refer to Children's Services here: 0300 555 1381. To read the school's Child Protection Policy please click **HERE**.



E-SAFETY

The National Online Safety

Please click **HERE** to register for an account which will enable you to access online safety information and free parent courses.



Developing healthy sleep patterns

Quality sleep is paramount for wellbeing as it impacts our cognitive function, emotional balance and overall health. Please read about how using digital devices before bed could affect sleep and other advice to improve developing healthy sleep patterns **HERE**.

ATTEND AND ACHIEVE

RAISE YOUR CHILD'S ATTENDANCE
RAISE THEIR CHANCES

The class with the highest attendance last week was...

Team Hedgehog with 100%

Deerleap	97.7%	Ladybirds	93.8%
Hazel	97.1%	Hawkhill	93.6%
Ash	96.6%	Bumblebees	93.5%
Oak	94.7%	Squirrel	93.3%
Badger	94.6%	Wilverley	92.3%

PE KIT DAYS

WEEK COMMENCING 18TH MARCH

FS - Friday	Oak - Thursday	
KS1 - Tuesday & Friday	Hawkhill - Tuesday & Friday	
Ash - Thursday	Wilverley - Tuesday & Wednesday	
Hazel - Thursday	Deerleap - Tuesday & Thursday	

All children to come into school dressed in PE Kit.

IMPORTANT DATES 2023/24

NEW DATES ARE IN BOLD

YEAR 1 PHONICS PARENT MEETING

TEAMSHIP DAY

PATCH EASTER BONNET COMPETITION

KS1 EXIT POINT - TITANIC

CLASS PHOTOS

KS1 CHARITY DISCO

EASTER HALF TERM

SUMMER TERM 1 START

YEAR 5 PGL - PARENT INFORMATION MEETING

YEAR 6 SATS

SUMMER HALF TERM HOLIDAY

SUMMER TERM 2 START

SPORTS DAY

TUESDAY 19TH MARCH

FRIDAY 22ND MARCH

WEDNESDAY 27TH MARCH

WEDNESDAY 27TH MARCH

THURSDAY 28TH MARCH

THURSDAY 28TH MARCH

FRIDAY 29TH MARCH - FRIDAY 12TH APRIL

MONDAY 15TH APRIL

WEDNESDAY 17TH APRIL, 2:50PM

MONDAY 13TH - FRIDAY 17TH MAY

MONDAY 27TH - FRIDAY 31ST MAY

MONDAY 3RD JUNE

FRIDAY 21ST JUNE (MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW)